
 
  

April 2022 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 

 
April 
 
April 14 – Tour of the Brothers Car Collection. 
The date is Thursday, April 14, 4pm-8pm. The 
charge is $15 per person.   You must call Vicki 
Champ at 503-910-5952 to reserve a spot and 
arrange for payment with her.  Contact Tom if 
you are going, 541-926-6564 
 
April 16 -- Cherry Blossom Poker Run in 
Salem.  Starts at Walery's Pizza and ends at 
Powerland in Brooks.  9am-3pm.  Poker cards 
are $5.00 each.  Members are meeting at 
North Albany IGA and leaving at 
8:30am.  Now the best part:  the ROLLIN' 
OLDIES will be manning the third stop at the 
Silverton Country Historical Society.  I need 2 
or 4 more people to help.  We need to be in 
Salem at 8am.  Then drive to Silverton to set 
up and wait for car people to show up.  About 
2pm travel to Powerland to turn everything 
back in.  Last year there were over 200 cars on 
the run.  RAIN or SHINE.  Drive what you can. 
 
April 17 – EASTER 
 
April 23 -- Lebanon VA Home Spring Fling.  
More detailed information when I get it. 
 
April 24    Corvallis Swap Meet and Car Show.   
Swap Meet starts at 7am; Car Show starts at 
9am. Show up early to place your car.  Benton 
County Fairgrounds, Corvallis.  
 
 
 
 

May 
 
May 03 -- Car Club Meeting at 7pm.  
MOTHER’S DAY Brown bag drawing.  
 
May 20 and 21 – Linn Benton Community 
College Automotive Technology Department 
Dyno Days.  Call 541-917-4506 to reserve a 
time.  $50 for three pulls.  8am-3pm. 
LBCC's Automotive Technology Center, 2000 
W Oak St, Lebanon.  They encourage the 
Rollin’ Oldies to bring our cars even if we are 
not running them.   
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ROLLIN' OLDIES GENERAL MEETING 
April 5, 2022 

 
The meeting was called to order by Vice 
President Dan Miner at 7:00 PM.  He led us in 
the flag salute. 
 

Services for Life for 
Dale Porter and Junior Barker 

 
Saturday, April 23.  To be held at the 
American Legion in Lebanon from 11 am to 2 
pm.  Bring pictures.  Potluck, with hamburgers 
and hot dogs supplied.  Please wear a club     
T-shirt. 
 
Bring canned food and clothes for donations.   
 



  Jim and Sherry Ricke were introduced as past 
members and rejoined tonight.  Jim asked if 
anybody had a 1980's pickup truck.  He gave 
Allen a cover.  We also had a guest from the 
American Legion in Albany talking about their 
car show. 
 
We sang the birthday and anniversary song. 
 
Secretary pro tem Dottie Andersen asked if 
there were any problems with the minutes in 
the Newsletter.  Being none, the minutes were 
approved. 
 
Treasurer Linda Meredith gave the financial 
report. 
 
Vice President Dan Miner had no report. 
 
Cruise Master Tom Hinckley told of a 
fundraiser at the Willamette Speedway on 
April 9, the Cherry Blossom Poker Run on April 
16, Oregon Veteran's Home of Lebanon Spring 
Fling Cruise-In April 23, and the Corvallis Swap 
meet on April 24. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  DJ Freeman had pictures of 
the “Bowlin’ Oldies” and the Winter Rod and 
Speed Show.  They were passed around and 
then given to Dottie for the club album. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Carol Hood talked about Salem Council 
meeting.  Twenty two members attended and 
talked about the Cherry Blossom Run to be 
held on April 16th. 
 
There will be a brown bag for Mother’s Day. 
 
Tom Hinckley will be at the Covered Bridge 
Cafe on April 8th to pick up our trophy from the 
bowling tournament. 
 
The raffle from Easter brought in $115.00. 
 
 

There were 45 members at the meeting. 
 
There will be a Memorial for Dale Porter and 
Junior Barker on April 23rd at the Lebanon 
American Legion from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  
Dale and Junior were not only neighbors but 
they were long-time friends. 
 
Barb Jurick said the Jack Davis tested positive 
for Covid. 
 
We then talked about the upcoming Rollin' 
Oldies Car Show in September.  Dan named 
the committees and asked for a chairman for 
each. The following are: Registration: Lorna; 
Parking: Herb; Flyers: none; Trophy's: Dan; 
Raffle: Barb T.; Judging: Dave; Vendors: Dottie; 
Photographer: D.J. 
 
The feature car was Jim Stinson. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Dottie Andersen, 
Secretary pro tem 
 

The ‘Bowlin’ Oldies’ Strike Again 
Photos by D.J. Freeman 

 

 
 



 
  

April Birthdays 
Gale Stogsdill                  2 
Cortney Nash                                            3 
Lori Halsey      8 
Bob Weidner                11 
Dallas Womack   13 
David Faller    24 
Russell Fyke                                             25 
John Wood    26 
Susan Angland                                        26 
Herb Hopper                27 
Liza Bosworth                28 
Linda Wood    28 
Judy Hopper                30 
Kay Misner                                              30 

April Anniversaries 
Junior and Tammy Barker  25 
D J and Cynthia Freeman  27 
 

May Birthdays 
Carol Carter      4 
Bob Morris      8 
Ray Oelke    12 
Dave Claussen                12 
Bob Whitfield                13 
Kathy Burnett                26 
Larry Angland                                          30 
 
May Anniversaries 
Randy and Kathy Burnett    1 
Ed and Dottie Andersen  17 
Dave and Valerie Claussen   31 
 



  

 
Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 541-409-6460 
 

 
Web Master:  Don Hammer 541-924-0620 
 

 
Hospitality:  Dottie Anderson      541-974-6604 
 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-905-3709 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   
7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  
lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Dan Miner       541-409-3111 
  

 
Secretary:  Lorna Sebastian       541 791-3301 
 

 
Treasurer:  Linda Meredith     541-570-1797 
 

 
Acting Historian: Dottie Anderson 541-974-6604                
 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
 


